## Brooklyn Bridge

A monthly newsletter connecting you to Wetzel County Schools' County Office



VOL. 8 ISSUE 1











Staff Programs

News

First Day

**School Nutrition** 





Wetzel County Schools welcomes Ms. Porter as the Superintendent of Schools for the 2023-24 school year! Ms. Cassandra Porter is a graduate of Fairmont State University with a BS in Science Education and West Virginia University with a MA in Educational Leadership studies. She also obtained post graduate certificates from Salem University in Curriculum and Instructional and Superintendency. Ms. Porter spent 13 years in the classroom before she ventured out into Administration. Ms. Porter worked as

an assistant in a high school for four years before becoming the Head Principal at Sherrard Middle School for the next five years. She left the head principal position at John Marshall High School to begin her new role in education as our Superintendent. Ms. Porter is focused on providing STEM and Arts opportunities by using the most up-to-date technology and instruction. She is passionate about providing educational equity and helping propel students towards their futures. She is the current WV Secondary School Principal of the Year. Mrs. Porter said in a news interview once she accepted her new position, "I've always loved serving the students of West Virginia and I feel like with each step that I have made in my career, I can then touch the lives of more children." We're excited to have you as part of Wetzel County Schools and are excited for the school year!



Wetzel County Schools is excited to introduce a new program for the 2023-24 school year. Communities in Schools is a nationwide program that is currently in schools across America in 27 states, and also Washington D.C. It has been an initiative of Governor Justice's wife to implement this program into our schools in West Virginia, and several other counties in WV have begun adopting this program in the last few years. The West Virginia Department of Education indicates the Communities in Schools program is now housed in 53 counties, 260 schools, and serves over 100,000 students in the state of West Virginia for the 2023-24 school year. The WVDE allotted three Communities in Schools site coordinators to Wetzel County and indicated they were to be placed at Magnolia High School, New Martinsville School, Paden City High School, and Paden City Elementary. Our site coordinators are Mr. Tim Starkey (NMS), Ms. Kayla Bierce (MHS), and Ms. Cathy McGinnis (PCE/PCHS). Please welcome these site coordinators to Wetzel County Schools! They will work with their Principals, county contacts, school counselors, and school social workers at their schools in order to provide much needed assistance to identified students, following the evidence-based research and best practices of the Communities in Schools program. These three individuals, along with their Principals and county contacts attended a three-day orientation training this Summer. The county contacts are Mr. Todd Barcus (Director of Student Services) and Mr. Paul Huston (Director of Secondary Education).



WCS county office staff and principals attended a "Be a GOOD Teammate" seminar with Author-Speaker-Coach Lance Loya. An excellent message for the beginning of the 2023-24 School Year for our employees. @coachlanceloya #workingtogether #leadershipdevelopment #beagoodteammate





Superintendent Cassie Porter and Nutrition Supervisor Deanna Ammons were the high bidders and purchased Ayla Huggins, 5th Grader at NMS, Grand Campion Steer at Town & Country Days. #fun #livestock #ffa #4-H

















Wetzel County Tech Center preparing students for the career technical curriculum in welding, electrical and health services classes. CTE is a unique opportunity for students to receive hands on learning and provides the skills and confidence that students need to be successful in their career.







Principal Stacey Walton extended heartfelt gratitude to the wonderful community and dedicated parents for making our back-to-school "Eagle Bash" a resounding success! Your support and enthusiasm created a joyful atmosphere that set the tone for a fantastic school year ahead. Thank you for coming together and making this event memorable. Special thanks to all those that helped pull this together!!













Please remember to report any address or phone number changes to your home school and to the County Office — Personnel Dept.

## Good Luck to our Student Athletes



Wetzel County Schools website

https://wetzelcountyschools.com